



Hon. Melanie Mark | Hli Haykwhl ẃii ێsgaak | 馬蘭妮 | Member of the Legislative Assembly, Vancouver-Mount Pleasant Minister of Tourism, Arts, Culture and Sport

April 12th, 2021

Dear Constituent,

Thank you for your advocacy regarding B.C.'s Wrongful Death Law in the midst of your tragic loss. We have heard from other families and allies who are seeking much needed reform to the <u>Family Compensation Act</u>. From all the letters we have received, we understand that the Family Compensation Act needs to be reviewed.

As your MLA, I have reached out to David Eby, Attorney General and the Minister Responsible for Housing, with respect to your advocacy regarding the Act. It is my understanding that the Attorney General has made this a priority and is committed to updating the law within this term of government. Your advocacy has inspired this commitment.

Over the past 3.5 years that we have had the honour of leading this province, our government has made improving access to justice a priority in our work. Much has been accomplished, but we also know there is much more to do.

Thank you again for bringing this call for justice to my attention.

Respectfully,

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

Hon. Melanie Mark | Hli Haykwhl Wii Xsgaak | 馬蘭妮 | Member of the Legislative Assembly, Vancouver-Mount Pleasant Minister of Tourism, Arts, Culture and Sport

P: 604-660-0707 F: 604-398-3711 1070-1641 Commercial Drive VSL 3Y3 www.MelanieMarkMLA.ca